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DURING the cold snap in the latter part of January, when the
thermometer was at 20 below zero, some of the patients at the
Gravenhurst Sanitorium lived and slept in tents with positive
cnjoyment all the time.

Dr. J. G. MACDOUGALL, of Amherst, N.S., has been appointed
P:ovincial Examiner in Anatomy, in connection with the medical
college of Halifax, N.S. Dr. MacDougall was gold medallist in
his class at McGill University.

Dr. E. P. LACHAPELLE, on behalf of the Association of Phy-
sicians of the Province of Qucbec, has entered an action against
the Viavi Company of Montreal for unlawfully attending a citizen
of that place and receiving a fee for such medical attendance.

Dr. CHESTNUT, Medical Superintendent of the Winnipeg
General Iospital, while recently attending to his duties in the
ward was suddenly struck blind. He had previously lost the
sight of one eye. The sympathy of the profession throughout
Canada is with him.

TuE corporation of ¥McGill University, at the suggestion of the
Medical Faculty, will cstablish a new post-graduate course in
legal medicine. There is talk also of increasing the matriculation
standard so as to make it equivalent to the highest requirements
of any of the provinces.

FOR “counter prescribing” twelve Toronto druggists have
been recently walking the carpet before the Colonel. Some have
been fined $25.00 and costs, or an option of thirty days in gaol
with free fecd and no work. The latter should prove a tempting
alternative. Now will you be good.

THE following now comprisc the staff of the Philadelphia
Medical Journal : Editor-in-Chief, James Hendrie Lloyd, A.M.,,
M.D.; Associate Editor, Tulius L. Salinger, M.D. Assistant
Editors: Joseph Sauer, M.D,, D. L. Edsall, M.D., J. M. Swan, M.D,,
F. J. Kailteyer, T. L. Coley, M.D., and W. A. N. Dorland, M.D.

AsvYLUM physicians moved: Dr. Wilson, assistant physician
at the Brockville Asylum, has been transferred to the London
Asylum to take the place of Dr. A. T. Hobbs, who has resigned to
practice his profession. Dr. Laidlaw, Assistant at the Orillia
Asylum, who has just returned from South Africa, has been pro-
moted to the vacancy at Brockville. Dr. St. Charles, also of the
Orillia Asylum, has been'trans’erred to the Hamilton Asylum to
succeed Dr. Herriman, recently transferred to Kingston. These
changes took effect February 1st.



